## CWA NEWS — Tarago Branch of the Country Women's Association

Tarago Branch is celebrating its 59<sup>th</sup> birthday with a luncheon following the next meeting on March 16. The guest speaker will be Dr Prema Rajendra from Bungendore who originally came from Sri Lanka. The luncheon will start at 12.30pm and the cost is \$10. There will also be a raffle. Proceeds from the luncheon and raffle will go to Dr Prema Rajendra to be sent to her sister in Sri Lanka where they are re-building a village which was damaged in the Boxing Day tsunami. Everyone is most welcome to attend. Please RSVP by 11 March to 4844 5905.

Group Land Cookery and Handicraft competition is being held in the Goulburn CWA Rooms in conjunction with the City of Goulburn Rose Festival on 11 and 12 March.

We wish to welcome Jackie Crace as a new member of Tarago Branch.

Patchwork classes are now every Monday from 9.30am, except during school holidays.

The next meeting is on 16 March commencing at 10.00am following morning tea at 9.30am. Hostesses for the meeting are Edie Tetley and Gloria Craig.



renewable power ventures

# Invitation to Community Information Open Days CAPITAL WIND FARM

Renewable Power Ventures invites you to attend a Community Information Open Day relating to the proposed Capital Wind Farm development, located twelve kilometres south and southwest of Tarago.

Attendance at the Community Information Open Days will provide members of the community with the opportunity to learn about the project first hand from the project proponents and to discuss any particular questions you may have with our staff.

#### When:

### Friday 18th March 2005

Please visit us at anytime between midday and 7.00pm

### Saturday 19th March 2005

Please visit us at anytime between 10.00am and 4.00pm

Where: Tarago Community Hall, Tarago

If you are unable to attend and would like further information, please contact Renewable Power Ventures on 02 9004 7249 or at info@rpv.com.au. We look forward to seeing you there.

### Tarago and District Progress

**Association...** Promoting the economic and social development of the region

The association held a public meeting on Sunday, 6 February in the Tarago Hall. The main theme of the meeting was "The beautification of Tarago". After President Martin Payne delivered a report on association activities since the last meeting, Chris Burns gave an outline of the proposed memorial garden next to the flag pole in the park. Kerry Delaney then talked about the work currently being undertaken to get the memorial plaque project completed by ANZAC day in April this year. Both the plaque and garden would enhance the entrance to the village.

Vice President Lou Alaimo has been analysing the survey forms members have handed back, from which it is evident most people would like to have the village looking neater and greener. The meeting was then opened for suggestions and ideas on this main topic. After some discussion from the members, four working groups were formed to plan some initial projects.:

- Planter boxes in the main street. George Gundry;
   Pam Greenwood, Caroline Campbell, Martin Payne.
- Trees and tree-lining. Also looking into the possibilities of fruit trees. Lou Alaimo, Cid Riley, Leanne Wells.
- Walks in the area. Chris Elford, Dian and Mark Elvin.
- Researching and presenting the history of the area.
   Joan Limon and Marianne Ronayne.

Please contact the association should you have ideas or wish to join a group

### Clean Up Australia Day

Rob Brown, Chris Burns and Leanne Wells are arranging this for Sunday, 6 March. There will be flyers distributed and a notice put up at the Tarago Service Centre.

### Community Raffle

Please support this event and sell tickets. The first prize of the quad bike should make this an easy task. Please contact me for tickets.

### Heritage Study

Goulburn Mulwaree have completed a report of heritage buildings in the area. This will be available to view at the Tarago Service Centre. Please give comments and feedback to the TADPAI or council.

### **Next meeting**

There was a vote put to the floor on the time of meetings. It was decided by a large majority to have them every two months. The next meeting date is:

April 10, 2005 at 2pm in the Town Hall. See the notice boards for details

Have a great Easter.

Martin Payne (4849 4225)